At A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Monday the 5th day of December, 2011

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
  

      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman   

Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.




        

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Pat Williams, from Meadow Hill, led the pledge to the flag. 
3.

MOMENT OF SILENCE

4.

CHANGES TO AGENDA



Add On #14
ENGINEERING: Solar Array & High Efficiency Lighting

5. COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on tonight’s agenda. 

A. PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 P.M.) PUBLIC HEARING: Proposed Local Law Entitled:


“Streets and Sidewalks” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Driveway Permits

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper postings and advertisements have been completed to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and on the Town’s web site since November 23, 2011. It was advertised in the Sentinel on November 25, 2011 and the Mid Hudson Times on November 23, 2011. 

MOTION was made at 7:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this public hearing is for a proposed Local Law which will amend the Town Of Newburgh Code Chapter entitled “Streets and Sidewalks”. It will address the application process and the requirements for new driveway permits that enter onto Town and private roads.  This amendment will set forth a detailed comprehensive permit application. It will require proof of insurance and a new requirement for performance security that will insure that the Town’s Drainage Improvements, the right of ways, road shoulders and road pavement will be restored to Town’s standards if damaged. The least amount accepted for a Driveway Permit will be $1,000.00. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any questions or comments from Town Board Members or the public. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the nonrefundable application fees would be brought before the Town Board for a vote.  

Mr. Taylor said that they would. 

There were no other questions or comments. 
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MOTION was made at 7:10 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

            Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

A. Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination-Local Law # 11 of 2011 – A Local Law Amending Chapter 160 Entitled “Streets and Sidewalks” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Driveway Permits. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.  Resolution of Adoption

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law # 11 of 2011 Amending Chapter 160 Entitled “Street and Sidewalks” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Driveway Permits. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6. SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING FOR LOCAL LAW AMENDING CHAPTER 104 ENTITLED “SCHEDULE OF FEES” FOR 2012 WATER METER RATES

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 104 Entitled “Schedule of Fees” of the Town of Newburgh Municipal Code: Water Meter Rates and Providing for Public Notice and Hearing on December 19, 2011 @ 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

 VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7. SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING FOR LOCAL LAW AMENDING ZONING FOR SENIOR HOUSING

Mr. Taylor said this local law was discussed by the Town Board at the November 16, 2011 Audit Workshop Meeting. The amendment is for an increase of the maximum square footage of bonus senior housing units in the R-3 from 900 square feet to 1000 square feet for projects that include both senior housing and age restricted housing. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Senior Citizen Housing Maximum Floor Area and Calling Public Hearing on December 19, 2011 @7:15 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining that Proposed Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh Senior Housing Maximum Floor Area is an Unlisted Action and Providing for Review under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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8.        BID AWARD FOR GARBAGE AND RECYCLABLE COLLECTION SERVICES FOR THE TOWN

Supervisor Booth said the Town conducted a bid opening on November 10, 2011 for Garbage and Recyclable Collection Services for all Town buildings. One bid was submitted by Cottage Carting, Inc. DBA as Marangi Disposal, who is our present vender. They submitted the following options as follows:



YEAR


AMOUNT



OPTION A



2012


$14,424.00



OPTION B


>
2012


$14,424.00


>
2013


$16,348.00


>
2012 & 2013

$15,386.00 per year



OPTION C


>
2012


$14,424.00


>
2013


$16,348.00


>
2014


$17,388.00


>
2012, 2013 & 2014
$16,053.33 per year

Councilman Piaquadio asked if the amounts presented are a fixed price or will they go up if the landfill costs go up. 

Mr. Taylor said the amounts specified are locked in. 

The Board Members discussed the options and all were in favor of Option B. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to award the Garbage and Recyclable Collection for the Town Buildings/Properties Bid to Cottage Carting Inc. DBA Marangi Disposal, located in Middletown, New York and accept option B, as stated above. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9. ACCOUNTING: Transfer of Bid Deposits to General Fund

Supervisor Booth said Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, has submitted a list of bid deposits that are over six months old. She is requesting to have them transferred into General Fund. 

MOTIONS was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated November 30, 2011, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, to transfer the bid deposits, in the T-31 account, totaling $5,800.00, and are over six months old to the General Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.  POLICE:

A. Authorization to Purchase Computers

Supervisor Booth said Lt. Michael Clancy is requesting authorization to purchase three Dell desktop computers to replace the computers presently being used in the Lieutenant’s Office and two of the interview rooms.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated November 28, 2011, submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy, to purchase three 790 Energy Star Dell Optiplex computers from New York State Contract PT65340 at a cost of $1,361.30 each, for a total of $4.083.80. The funds to purchase these computers are available in the Capital Account number 3120.2. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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B. Supplemental Pay for Deployed Police Officer

Supervisor Booth said Police Officer Matthew Nadolny has been notified that effective January 2, 2012 he is deploying to Afghanistan for one year. As is customary the Town of Newburgh supplements military pay with the regular pay as an employee. Officer Nadolny is married and has an infant. Mr. Booth is requesting that the Town also extend the health benefits.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated November 28, 2011 submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy to extend Police Officer Matthew Nadolny health benefits and supplemental the difference between his military pay and his regular pay as a Police Officer. His service is covered under the Uniformed Services Employment and Reemployment Rights Act. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11. 
WATER SUPPLY:  Schedule Bid for Water Treatment Chemicals & Supplies

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said typically the Town of Newburgh goes out to bid for water treatment chemicals and supplies.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize James Osborne to set a bid schedule with the Town Clerk Zarutskie to advertise the bid for Water Treatment Chemicals and Supplies. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Mr. Osborne requested to set a bid schedule for the sanitary sewer replacement along Route 32 and the Gidney Sewer District. The bid schedule would be determined between the Town Clerk Zarutskie and himself. When the date is determined Mr. Osborne will notify the Town Board in writing. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize James Osborne to set a bid schedule with Andrew Zarutskie, the Town Clerk, for the sanitary sewer replacement along Route 32 and Gidney Sewer District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked the exact area of the sewer replacement.

Mr. Osborne replied the replacement area is from the Cornell Office building up to Noel Drive. Mr. Osborne said there is $300,000.00 in a Capital Project, in reserve, for this project. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
JUSTICE COURT:  Authorization to Hire Part Time Clerk

Supervisor Booth said there is a memorandum from Hon. Richard Clarino and Hon. Jude Martini requesting to fill the part-time position that is budgeted for 2012. This position has been vacant since 2008.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated November 28, 2011, submitted by Town Justices Richard Clarino and Jude Martini, to start the hiring process to fill the vacant part-time position available in the 2012 budget for the Justice Court. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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13.
PLANNING BOARD: 


A.  Landscape Cost Estimate for Greiner Subdivision Section 2

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Landscape Cost Estimate for Greiner Road (located off Lattintown Road Town Project Number 2002-33) in the amount of $27,579.00, with a Landscape Inspection Fee of $2,000.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.  Landscape Security Release for Jehovah Witness Education Center

Supervisor Booth said there is a memorandum from Karen Arent stating an inspection of the landscaping for Jehovah Witness Educational Center parking lot expansion was performed on November 29, 2011. At that time three trees were replaced and all of the other plants appeared healthy. She is recommending that the remainder of the inspection fee be released.


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated November 30, 2011, submitted by Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board, to release the remaining $1,000.00 that was held from the original $57,319.00 Landscaping Bond for Jehovah Witness Educational Center parking lot. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

14.
(Add On) ENGINEERING: Solar Panels
Supervisor Booth said Real Time Technology, Inc. delivered all of the materials for the Town’s solar lighting.  

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said Real Time Technology, Inc. is requesting a payment for the materials that were delivered to Town Hall. Twenty one of the twenty three lights have been installed. The remaining two lights are pole lights. There will be approximately $15,000.00 held for the completion of the job after the payment of $35,096.00 is paid for the materials. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated December 5, 2011, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to pay Real Time Technology, Inc. for the Solar Array and High Efficiency Lighting material that was delivered to the Town of Newburgh, in the amount of $35,096.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

15.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Councilwoman Greene complimented Commissioner Petrillo and his staff for the outstanding Christmas Tree Lighting event held at Chadwick Lake Park. 

Supervisor Booth said this was one of the largest turnouts the Town has had for the Tree Lighting Ceremony. 

Councilman Woolsey said Wednesday, December 7th is Pearl Harbor Day. The Veterans are having a ceremony at the Hudson River at 11:00 a.m. All are invited and he urged everyone to come out and give their support. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said this year is the 70th anniversary of Pearl Harbor. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said there is a box in the lobby of Town Hall for Toys for Tots. He urged everyone to please donate a toy. All of the Toys donated stay in the Newburgh area. 
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16.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

Donnette Smith, Rockwood Drive, inquired about the Police Department’s vacant positions and if the Town plans on filling them. It is her opinion that these vacant positions pose a safety issue for the Town. 

Supervisor Booth said there is an unresolved contract with the PBA since the year 2009. The Town is in the process of arbitration for that contract. Until the contract is agreed upon, the Town will not know what is available in the budget to fill those vacant positions.  

Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, said it is her opinion that the walkers were not treated equally with same as the runners at the 2010 & 2011 Town of Newburgh Turkey Trot events.

Councilwoman Greene said she will look into this matter.

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any further questions or comments. There were none. 

17.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:42 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 


Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

